ALITTLE ComMpPANY OF MARY

HOSPITAL AND HEALTH CARE CENTERS

The Technology to Heal, the Mission to Care

Via Fed Ex

RECEIVED

DEC 2 3 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES &
8ERVICES REVIEW BOARD

December 18, 2019

Ms. Courtney Avery

Administrator

Illinois Health Facilities and
Services Review Board

525 West Jefferson

Springfield, IL 62761

RE: Annual Progress Report
Permit #18-032
Little Company of Mary Hospital and
Health Care Centers
Evergreen Park, Illinois
Emergency department Project

Dear Ms. Avery:

The above-referenced Permit was issued by the HFSRB on December 4, 2018, and addresses the
modernization and expansion of the hospital’s Emergency Department.,

The scope of the project has remained generally consistent with that provided in the CON
application, and the project continues to be funded by cash, as proposed in the CON application.

The project was obligated through the signing of a construction contract on August 8, 2019.To
date, approximately $4,987,231 has been spent on the project, suggesting that the project is
approximately 21% complete. The primary project components that have been completed
include: a majority of the new addition structure including the ambulance bay and building
fagade as well as interior MEPFP rough-in and framing progression. Still to be completed are the
finish components of the 1% phase along with a majority of the interior renovation work. The
new entrance canopy will also begin next year.

Sincerely,
Brian Piejko

Executive Director of Facilities
Little Company of Mary Hospital
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